
Stottesdon and Sidbury Parish Council
Extraordinary Parish Council meeting held on Monday 27th June 2011 at 7.30pm in Chorley Village Hall.

00.
Parishioner’s time:

This meeting was called to deal with a planning application.

Present: Cllrs R Griffiths (Chairman), B Hamilton-Russell (Vice-Chairman), D Newsham, D Walsh, 

R Abbiss, H Barratt.

Clerk:  Mrs F Morris

No parishioners present.

01.
Apologies for absence:

Cllrs M Shineton (meeting), A Parsons (family), J Davies (unavailable). RESOLVED to accept apologies.

02.
Declaration of interests:

Cllr Hamilton-Russell personal interest in item 3 Manor House plans as the applicant is Secretary to RDA which he is Chairman of.

Cllr Newsham personal interest in item 3 as she is a friend of the applicant.

03.
Planning applications:

a) Works to include part demolition of existing wall and rebuild brick wall 1.75m high in association with closing up existing access – Manor House, The Square, Stottesdon – app. No:

11/02069/FUL.

This application was discussed and Councillors made the following comments:

· The work has now been completed which now makes this a ‘retrospective’ planning application. 

· The wall is replacing what was originally there several years ago using stone from the garden.
· It is understood that planning permission is required as the property is within the Conservation Area.

· Disappointment was expressed that as the applicant is a fellow Councillor that this work should not have been carried out until the plans had been passed as it is felt that this is bringing the Parish Council into disrepute.

· A Councillor commented that work had not been carried out before the application was submitted and queried the difference between this application and the application dealt with last month as this was also retrospective.

· As the work has now been carried out and the new access is being used cars are no longer parked in front of this property which is much safer for other road users.
· As this is a Conservation Area concern was also expressed regarding the low wall and fencing erecting inside the property on the edge of the new parking area but Councillors felt that the applicant was able to carry out this work even though it may not be liked by some parishioners as it is their garden.

· It was felt that in time the work will ‘tone down’.

· It was RESOLVED to accept the plans but pointing out to SC that the PC now recognise that this is a retrospective application and make the comment about the cars parking off the road in front of the property.
· It was also noted that the flowers growing out of the wall are causing pedestrians to walk into the road. The applicant does trim these up and this can be dealt with under ‘parish problems’ at the next meeting.

b)
Any other applications:

No further plans received.

Cllr Abbiss pointed out that vehicles were parked in the BUS STOP this morning, causing problems with visibility etc. and nowhere for buses to park.
Clerk pointed out that cars are regularly parked there whilst dropping children at school/playgroup and the Police had made it clear previously that if they see vehicles parked there then they will book them.

It was suggested that perhaps the Police should be notified but after discussions it was suggested that SC should be asked about the problem via Cllr Shineton.

Cllr Abbiss will also bring the matter up at the School Governors meeting tomorrow afternoon.

There being no other business the meeting closed at 7.55pm.

Chairman:



Date:

These minutes were approved at the Parish council meeting dated 25th July 2011.
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